August 13, 2013

Chairman Bryce Black called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. on August 13, 2013 in the Frankfort Town Hall.  Present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Rich Bignell, Donna Juleff, Kay Hamilton, Maureen Manore and Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar.

Also present was Mathew Heath.

Bryce Black asked for a motion to move into closed session pursuant to Wis. Stats. § 19.85(1)(g), to confer with legal counsel who will provide advice concerning strategy and options for the Town Board with respect to litigation in which the Town is likely to become involved concerning a Notice of Intent to Register Marketable Nonmetallic Mineral Deposit recently received from Randy and Audrey Richardson and concerning their property.

Donna Juleff made the motion and Kay Hamilton seconded.  A roll call vote was called for the results as follows:  Bryce Black – Yes; Denny Richardson – Yes; Rich Bignell – Yes; Donna Juleff – Yes; Kay Hamilton – Yes.  The motion carried.  (The minutes from the regular Town Board meeting have been separately prepared)

Mathew Heath left at this point.

Kuchevar reviewed the law, issues and options concerning the proposed registration of nonmetallic mineral deposits on the entire Richardson property, consisting of 330+ acres, including the current Bechel mine site.  She explained the rules for contesting a registration notice and the timelines involved.  She asked the Board for permission to prepare a document needed to respond to and to contest the registration and asked for a Board member to work with her to prepare it.

Board members then discussed the information that had been provided to it, explored different options and reached a consensus.  

Topics discussed for these purposes included grounds for objections, the content and nature of a lawsuit to contest the registration, timelines and interim and current zoning.

Kay Hamilton moved to authorize Kuchevar to develop the necessary information and prepare an objection to the Richardson’s Notice of Intent for Registration of Marketable Nonmetallic Mineral Deposit for review and consideration by the Town Board in September.  Donna Juleff seconded and the motion carried.

Kay Hamilton volunteered to assist Kuchevar.

Kay Hamilton made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Rich Bignell seconded.  The motion carried.

Time: 7:26 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
